

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery

Newsletter

Friday 22nd December 2023

It has been a very busy last week of term in school and nursery. On Tuesday we welcomed lots of parents into nursery for the Christmas sing-a-longs. On Wednesday the children in school performed their Christmas play to a full hall in the morning and afternoon. Thank you to everyone who supported these events.



During the week a group of parents have been selling Christmas Crafts that have been created at the Snug every Friday. All the funds raised will go to support school and nursery.

Today we are saying farewell to Mrs Daly from the office as she is moving to work at another school. Mrs France is finishing teaching Class 3 today as Mrs Jenkins is returning from maternity leave in the new year. Mrs Jenkins has been in school getting to know class 3. Mrs France is not leaving us but instead will be working in the office next term.

Today we have a school and nursery full of excited children (and adults!) ready for Christmas activities and looking forward to the Christmas break. We want to wish everyone a peaceful and happy time over the next two weeks and look forward to seeing everyone back in school and nursery on Monday 8th January 2024.

magic breakfast fuel for learning

Early Bird

Every morning at the start of school (and during the morning / afternoon in nursery)

the children are offered a healthy snack. From January 2024 we will be supported by Magic Breakfast who will be supplying bread (for toast), bagels and crumpets. They will also supply a variety of cereals for Breakfast Club. We are really looking forward to being able to offer different snacks at the start of the day in school.

Starting School September 2024

If you have a child born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020

you must apply online at www.telford.gov.uk/ admissions

There are no paper application forms.

Even if your child is in our nursery you must apply online by 15th Jan 2024

If you have any questions please talk to the office. Parents of Year 2 children need to apply for Junior School using the same online system.

Thank you to everyone who bought tickets for the Christmas Hamper Raffle. The raffle will be drawn today and we will contact the winners.

Attendance

Attendance this term is **91.86%**. This is lower than we would like it to be so we will be focusing hard on improving attendance next

Class 1—90.76% Class 2—94.5%

Class 3—90.1%

Class 4—93.9%

Class 5—90.7% Class 6—90.98%

Today we presented 21 certificates for attendance over 97% this term and 9 certificates for 100% attendance this term. Well done to everyone!

Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club

7:45—8:40 £2 per day More information from the office. Please come to the main front door for Breakfast Club.

Attendance

Whole School-87.41%

Class 1-85.38%

Class 2— 88.04%

Class 3— 85.34%

Class 4— 90.12%

Class 5— 87.50%

Class 6— 88.89%

Lates = 19

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\not\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

Lost Learning = 1 hrs 56 minutes

Early Bird = Class 6

In the Golden Book this week

Everyone in school and nursery for an amazing week and a brilliant term!

back to school and nursery on Monday 8th January

Next week's word....

kind

Jigsaw

Next term we are looking for people who stay motivated when something is challenging

